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HALSALL PARISH COUNCIL  
WE MEET 2ND WEDNESDAY EACH MONTH 

AT ST AIDANS & THE MEMORIAL HALLS ALTERNATELY  
PLEASE SEE NOTICE BOARDS FOR DETAILS 

 

WHY NOT ADVERTISE IN HALSALL NEWS ? 
 

      

          FULL PAGE      £32 per month   (£234 per annum) 
          HALF PAGE      £20 per month   (£127 per annum) 
          QUARTER PAGE       £14 per month   (£65 per annum) 
  

There are 10 issues of Halsall News a year 
 

To advertise please contact  Mrs Susan Roberts.   
01704 897857      or     susanroberts2805@aol.com 

  

 

May 2018 MAGAZINE 
 

Closing date for Articles:  Monday 16th April 
 

Contributions by Email only to the editor 
Chris Birks at  

 
enquiry@4cornersdesign.co.uk 

 
Closing date for Adverts: Monday 16th April 

 
susanroberts2805@aol.com 

 

Halsall News can be viewed online at 
www.halsall-parish.com 



3 

 

 
PARISH COUNCILLORS 

  

Brian Young   01704 840091  Chairman 
David Corfield   01704 840705  Vice Chairman 
Raymond Brookfield  07771 798167 
Sylvia Corfield   01704 840705 
Neil Campbell   01704 566354 
Elizabeth Wright  01704 562847 
Patrick Bell   01704 840607 
 
Parish Clerk  

Dave Bond   01704 534090      
 
Borough Councillor 
Maureen Mills   01704 840160  Surgery before Parish 
       Council monthly  
       meetings.                               
  
 

THE CHURCH OF ST CUTHBERT, HALSALL  
  

Rector                    The Rev Paul Robinson      0151 526 0512  
   Parish mobile   07518 926086  
 
   The Rev Jane Morgan  01704 879180 
       07523 058080 
 

Church Wardens Stephen  Henders  01704 841085  
   Lynda Bramwell   01704 840280  
 

Verger   Sarah Mitchell   01704 889237 
       07808 064996 
   

P.C.C. Secretary Edward Carr   01695 423817 
P.C.C. Treasurer Colin Throp   01704 841281 
Organist  Edward Carr   01695 423817 

 
  

USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
    

 Gas Emergencies   0800 111 999 
 Electricity NW    08001954141 
 United Utilities (water)   0345 6723723 
 Police Contact (non urgent)  101  OR  08451253545 
 Local Police Officers or PCSO’s              01695 566444 
 Street Lighting Fault Reporting Line 0300 1236701 
 Fire Safety Helpline   0800 169 1125  
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THE PARISH CHURCH OF ST.CUTHBERT,  HALSALL 
  

    Rector                          
    The Revd Paul  Robinson                 
    The Rectory                        
    Church Lane           
    Lydiate           
    L31 4HL            
    Phone: 0151 526 0512 
    Parish Mobile:  07518 926086  
 
    Email:  paulrobinson407@gmail.com         
  
Parish Surgery: Anyone wishing to arrange a Baptism or Wedding 
should ring the Rector’s Secretary to make an appointment. The 
phone number of the office is 0151 526 2292 and the office is 
staffed Monday-Wednesday 9.00am—1.00pm or you can email at:  
 
  stthomassteph@btinternet.com  
 
The Sick: This parish is committed to the care of the sick. Names of 
those in need of this ministry, either at home or in hospital, should 
be given to Paul. The Blessed Sacrament (Holy Communion) is  
reserved in church and can be taken to the housebound or ill. Holy 
Oil is also kept for the anointing of the sick. 
 
The Dying: Paul can be contacted at any time of the day or night in 
order to minister to the dying. 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert Hub website  
 

The website for the St Cuthbert Church community can be viewed at 
www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk    

 
The website contains information about services and events, archive material including 
school reports, Halsall Parish Magazines dating from now and back to the 1800’s,  
information and other general news updates.   
 
It also provides a link to Virginmoneygiving.com where it is possible to donate to us 
online.   On the spot updates are also available via the Facebook page.   
 
We would love to hear from anyone who may wish to suggest other content that would 
be relevant and of interest to the community.   
 

General enquiries about the site can be directed by e-mail to:  
info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk 

http://www.halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
mailto:info@halsallstcuthberthub.co.uk
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Jesus is risen HALLELUIA! 
 
By the time you get to read this it will be Easter Sunday or even later and we 
will be celebrating the resurrection of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ! It is 
now we toss aside the sorrow of Lent and replace it with the joy of Easter. 
The time for sorrow is over and now it is time to rejoice! Easter is the most 
important day in our faith lives because without it, none of us could have 
new life with our sins forgiven on earth, and the promise of eternal life in 
Heaven. For it was through His passion, death and resurrection that Jesus 
took the sins of the world upon his shoulders and made it possible for all of 
us to enter into the Kingdom!  
 
Many Anglican churches have removed the figure of Christ from their crosses 
to symbolize the importance of the resurrection over the crucifixion. In St 
Thomas and St Cuthbert’s we continue to remember the crucifixion, in spite 
of the fact that the resurrection is of primary importance, and you will notice 
that we still have a figure of Christ upon the cross. We do this so we           
remember the suffering that Jesus underwent for us despite the fact that he 
was without sin. Seeing the figure of Christ on the cross emphasizes the    
humanity of our Lord, who chose to become man so that he could overcome 
death and despair for all of us. His death and resurrection remind us of the 
overwhelming love God has for each of us. He loves us so much that he gave 
his only Son so that whoever believes in Him can have forgiveness of sins and 
eternal life. 
 
So is that it? Well no as each of us now need to take the incredible events of 
Holy Week to heart and to choose to follow God; and having chosen the life 
and love that Jesus offers, we then need to go into our world and offer it to 
everyone that we have contact with. Our call is to follow Jesus and to bring 
him and His love to everyone we meet through our words and actions. I hope 
you had lovely Easter and enjoy the spring and the summer to come; and I 
also hope that you will take the love of Christ with you as you journey 
through the rest of the year. 
 
 
    With love and blessings Glen. 
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Sunday Services in the United Benefice for April 2018 

 
Sunday 1st April – Easter Day 
8.00am BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am Easter Ceremonies &  

CW Sung Eucharist  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am Easter Ceremonies & 
  CW Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 
Sunday 8th April – Easter 2 
8.00am BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am CW Sung Eucharist  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am CW Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 
Sunday 15th April – Easter 3 
8.00am BCP Holy Communion St Thomas’ 
9.30am BCP Holy Communion St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am CW Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 
Sunday 22nd April – Easter 4 
8.00am BCP Holy Communion  St Thomas’ 
9.30am Family Eucharist  St Cuthbert’s 
11.00am Family Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 
Sunday 29th April – Easter 5 
10.30am U/B Sung Eucharist  St Thomas’ 
 
 

Mid-Week Communion Services for April 2018 
 

Wednesday 4th April  10.00am St Thomas’ 
Wednesday 11th April  10.00am St Thomas’ 
Wednesday 18th April  10.00am St Thomas’ 
Wednesday 25

th
 April  10.00am St Thomas’ 
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on 
 

Sunday 22ND of April 2018 
 

At 
 

9.30 am for Refreshments 
(Available from 9.15am) 

 
A Fun Service for ALL the Family 
Celebrating Earth Day & Creation 

 

 

ST CUTHBERT’S 
CHURCH 

 
Come and Join us 

 
At our 

 

Family Eucharist Service 
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NEWS FROM YOUR PARISH COUNCIL 

 
 

PLANNING 
2018/0092/FUL - 78 New Street - First floor rear extension, orangery to 
rear and extend garage at rear 
2018/0202/FUL – 14 Heathey Lane - Proposed extension and alteration 
to existing residential dwelling including side extension, rear extension, 
provision of dorma and all associated works.    
 
PARKING ALONG SUMMERWOOD LANE 
Cars parking either side of Summerwood Lane at school times and 
when funerals and weddings are taking place at St Cuthberts are    
causing an obstruction and prevent large vehicles, including the      
emergency services from passing through.   
Please use the Memorial Hall car park whenever possible.  
 
Dog Fouling  
The Parish Council has been informed of numerous incidents of dog 
poo not being picked up and disposed of properly. The dog warden has 
been informed and fines will be handed out to anyone caught not     
picking dog poo up or failing to dispose of it in the proper receptacle.   
  
Parish Council Meetings 
The next Parish Council Meeting will take place on Wednesday 11th 
April 2018 at 7.45 p.m. at St Aidans Hall, Renacres Lane, Shirdley Hill, 
Halsall.  
 
Please note: If you wish to make audio or video recording, or take 
photographs of the meeting please phone Dave Bond, Parish Clerk 
on 01704 534090 or email davebondhpc@aol.com  in advance of 
the meeting so that this can be arranged in an organised manner in 
order to minimise any disruption.    
 
A full list of Councillors and contact numbers can be found toward the 
front of the magazine.   
 
The Parish Council Website www.halsallparish.com includes agendas 
and minutes of previous meetings.  
 

mailto:davebondhpc@aol.com
http://www.halsallparish.com
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HALSALL PARISH COUNCIL 
 

INVITES ALL RESIDENTS 
TO THE  

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 
 

At 7.00 pm on Wednesday 11th April 2018  
 

Venue: 
 

St Aidans Hall, Renacres Lane. 
 

Have your say. 
 Hear about the past year’s progress 

For information: 
 

BUS SERVICE - 315 ROUTE DESCRIPTION 
 

From ORMSKIRK Bus Station via Moor Street, St Helens Road, Park 
Road, Aughton Street, Prescot Road,  
TOWN GREEN, Town Green Lane, Winifred Lane,  
AUGHTON, Turnpike Road, Formby Lane, Birches Brow, Broad Lane,  
DOWNHOLLAND CROSS, Delf Lane, Altcar Lane, Black-a-Moor Lane, 
School Lane,  
HASKAYNE, Wanishar Lane, Southport Road,  
BARTON, Hill Brow, New Street,  
HALSALL, Halsall Road, Renacres Lane,  
SHIRDLEY HILL, Heathey Lane, Birkdale Cop, Moss Road,  
SOUTHPORT, Bentham's Way, Town Lane, Scarisbrick New Road, 
Eastbank Street and Lord Street to SOUTHPORT Lord Street (Leicester 
Street Stop). 
 

Returning from SOUTHPORT Lord Street (Union Street Stop) via Lord 
Street, Eastbank Street, then outward route reversed to ORMSKIRK Bus 
Station. 
 

*Hail and Ride applies on these and all rural roads. 
 

USE IT OR LOSE IT 
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Bishop’s Walk Clear Up     
 

On the afternoon of Wednesday 7th March 
2018, children from Class H & Class G met with 
members of Halsall Environment Group in  
Bishop’s walk.  
Walking down the path, many of the children 
noticed the large amount of rubbish taking over 
the majestic scenery. We organized ourselves 
into teams of three and began the clear up. We 
found many discarded items: dog muck bags, 

crisp packets, sweet wrappers, old lunch boxes, cans and many other 
items that were wrongly put there.  

 

After that, we were instructed to            
collect loose twigs. And put them into 
piles. These piles would play the part of 
bug houses. Also, we were selected by the 
teachers to work with members of Halsall 
Environment group to build bug houses 
out of old wooden pallets and various   
other recyclable materials and twigs.   
Children had brought lots of interesting 
items from home to stuff into the pallets to create nooks and crannies 
for wildlife; wellies, socks, pipes and these will be added to over the 
year. 
 

Once the rubbish was cleared and the bug 
houses were made, the students from 
Class G were partnered with some         
children from Class H. We were all given 
flowers to plant to add to the gorgeous 
environment that is Bishops Walk.  
Now, Bishops Walk is once again a tidy 
and beautiful place that our school and 
the public can enjoy. 

By Billy Richardson and Isabelle Webster. 
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Halsall St Cuthbert’s CE Aided Primary School 
 

We currently require Welfare Assistants to join 
our team.   

 
We initially need cover on Fridays, but will  
also require weekly cover on a temporary  
basis for one hour each day 12.00 noon to 

1.00 p.m. 
 

Please contact Mr Scholes at school for more  
information. 

 
01704 840253 

 

   

 CHURCH CLEANING ROTA  April 2018 
 
 

1st April E Banks N Donaldson 
S Roberts 

M Webster L Wilkinson 

15th April A Critchley P Waterworth 
C Moss 

S Waterworth 
E Robinson 

K Twist 
M Mills 

29th April P Carr E Houlgrave 
J Aynsley 

E Carr 
A Webster 

A Grimshaw 
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Report from Halsall Primary 
 

SIAMS Report (Statutory Inspection of Anglican and Methodist Schools) 
 

Halsall St Cuthbert’s was inspected in late January and I am pleased to say, received 
a glowing report. This is formal acknowledgement of the fabulous work that we do 
here. 
The school was judged OUTSTANDING in all 4 areas.  

 Church School Distinctiveness 

 Impact of Worship 

 Quality of RE Teaching 

 Leadership and Management 
It is a great credit to the children, staff, governors, parents, church and community 
and we are rightly very proud of this wonderful achievement. 
Highlighted statements from the report include : 
“Parents spoke passionately about how the relationships in the school stem from 
the good Christian ethos and values rooted in God.“ 
“Staff turnover is low because staff morale is so high and everyone feels valued.” 
“This school is rooted in Christian principles and is a place of joy.” 
“Links with the church are dynamic and inspiring.” 
“Christian values are modelled by a dedicated and expert staff team who live and 
breathe a distinctive Christian vision for the school and its pupils.” 
“The school places much importance on the development of staff, nurturing the 
leadership potential of all employees. This contributes to the perception of pupils 
and parents that everyone, including every teacher, loves to come to school here.” 
The full report can be found on the school website.   www.halsall.lancs.sch.uk 
 

Admissions for September 2019 
 

Could I highlight the importance to prospective parents, of a Christian Commitment 
when applying for school admission next September. This is measured by church 
worship attendance over the 12 months prior to the governors’ admissions          
committee meeting, which will be held in March 2019.  
If prospective parents wish to gain a place under the Christian Commitment         
Admissions Criteria, it is important that they can show that they have worshipped 
regularly, at least once each month through that period. Attendance at a church 
from this February/March 2018 would therefore be significant. 
 

Mothering Sunday Service (St Cuthbert’s Church) 
 

The Mothers’ Day Service was another very special occasion 
It was so nice to see the children performing so enthusiastically and worshipping 
with a smile. The church was packed to the rafters and hopefully everyone had a 
lovely time. It was great to see the children thanking their mums. (and grandmas!) 
Thanks to the parents and families who turned out to support the children. 
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Stonewall 
 

I am pleased to confirm that our school has now been given Stonewall Champion    
Status. This is in light of recent training and it acknowledges our continued              
commitment to diversity and inclusion both within our school and local community. 
 
Science Week 
 

Our special Science Week was a big success. Children took part in planned science 
investigations and carried out lots of weird and wonderful experiments. It was great 
fun and hopefully it’ll inspire a few of them to become scientists of the future. Thanks 
to Mrs. Galley for organising the event. 
See the website for photos and reports. 
 
Book Fair. 
 

The Book Fair was very popular with the parents and we managed to sell over £400 
worth of books. Using our commission we purchased a wide range of class fiction 
books and information texts, to supplement the class libraries. Thanks to everyone 
who supported this initiative. 
 
Sports. 
 

• Halsall St Cuthbert’s recently won the small schools 7-a-side football tournament 
at Ormskirk High School. Congratulations to the lads and everyone who took part. 

• We also won the Superstars Tournament the other week, in which we were    
competing against 24 other local primaries. An amazing achievement and Mrs. 
Crane and her volunteers deserve a great amount of credit. 

• We continue to take advantage of our National Sports Grant. Mrs. Crane is trying 
extremely hard to use the extra PE funds effectively.  We want all our children to 
develop a love for sport and exercise and enjoy the thrill and excitement of     
participation and competition. 

•  We’ve already extended swimming lessons to include Year 3s, we’ve got mini-
wheelers for the reception children,  there’ll be yoga sessions on Monday      
afternoons through the summer term, we’ve got Forest School workshops 
planned and a major program of inter-school competition involving the children 
in cross country, swimming, diving, gymnastics, superstars, football, netball,    
orienteering, benchball, tag rugby and rounders.  Brilliant.             

• A big thanks to the parents for supporting all these events. Without such amazing 
support and help with transport etc., we’d never be able to give the children 
these wonderful, inter-school opportunities.                                        

 
 

      D Scholes (Head Teacher) 
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          WARDENS AND SIDESPERSONS         
     April 2018 
     

1st Lynda Bramwell Anne Grimshaw Beryl Sephton 

8th Stephen Henders  Elaine Ayre Eileen Houlgrave   Ann Critchley 

15th Lynda Bramwell Colin Throp Eleanor Wroe    Enid Banks 

22nd Stephen Henders David Jessop Tina Roberts    Kath Liddle 

29th Lynda Bramwell Elaine Ayre Jim Critchley     Len Davidson 

 

Halsall St Cuthbert’s Sunday School 
 

 

We welcome any new children and their parents to 
join us on the 8th April at 9.30am and then again at 
the Family service on the 22nd April (Earth Day) at 

9.15-9.30am for pre-service refreshments.  
 

In May we meet on the 13th and the 27th at 9.30am. 
Weather permitting, we should be able to get out 

and about during these occasions. It would be good 
to see you enjoying our very informal and friendly 

sessions. 
 

Tara Kenyon and Ann Cushion 



16 

 

 
Halsall Village - Proud and Tidy 

 
It is a very busy time for us and there is lots to report 

this month 
 
 

We had great fun with our schoolchildren 
in  Bishop’s Walk. The children were very 
enthusiatic and worked very hard building 
two "Mini Beast Hotels" They also tidied 
up twigs and branches which had snapped 
off during the wnter and finished off the 
afternoon by each planting a wild primrose. 
A lovely afternoon! Thanks to  those who 
came    along to help. 

 

MINI BEAST HOTEL 
 
 
Thanks also to all those who took part in  
The Great British Spring Clean organised by 
Conor Edwards. It really makes a big     
difference when people come together to 
lend a hand. If you are round and about in 
the village, maybe walking your dog, please 
help us keep up the good work by taking a 
bag with you and picking any litter you see 
- and if you would like a litter picker 
please let us know.     
 

 
Our  Scarecrow Festival will run from  

1st June to 1st July. 
 

Once again we will be holding a family 
treasure hunt to raise much needed funds. 

If you haven’t already decided what to    
make, it's time to get your thinking hats 
on!!! We will include some easy tips about 

how to put your Scarecrow together in next 
   months newsletter. Watch this space. 
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We are very pleased to report that we 
have been awarded a Local Member grant 
of £500 from County Councillor David 
O'Toole to help pay for the recladding of 
the Cricket Hut at the Memorial Playing 
Fields. It has been in a very poor looking 
state for many years and the leaking roof 
has now also become a  problem. The money will buy the      
materials needed and the Cricket Club members will carry out 
the work. We are very fortunate to have such enthusiastic   
people involved. They spend many hours keeping the Playing 
Fields and the surrounding area neat and tidy.  
Well done - and thank you!  
 

 
The Canal and Rivers Trust  have agreed to 
help our volunteers to spruce up the canal 
bridge on Summerwood Lane. Our thanks to 
Grant, Johnathon and Natalie Ainsworth from 
the Saracens Head for offering to supply the 
paint and carry out the work.  

 
 

 
Finally, Road Cleaning. We had a very   
productive meeting with Michelle Furlong 
who is a Street Cleaning Officer from 
West Lancs Borough Council. The weed 
spraying, footpath brushing and roadside 
channel/gutter cleaning has been carried 
out over the past few years by Lancashire 
County Council, but as from April this year 
it will be done by West Lancs Borough 
Council. Michelle will be involved in drawing 

up the local schedule and will keep us     informed of what we are  
entitled to and when the work will be    carried out. She has also 
agreed to supply us with some litter     pickers and bags.  
 
If you would like to find out more about our group please contact 

either  
 

Eleanor Wroe 01704 841216 elliwroe@hotmail.com 
or Enid Banks 01704 567654  enidbanks@aol.com 

 

mailto:elliwroe@hotmail.com
mailto:enidbanks@aol.com
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All aspects of 
Plastering 
Rendering 

Floor levelling 
Damp proofing/

condensation control 
Tiling 

Brickwork 
General renovation and 

refurb work 
Painting & Decorating 

 

A reliable friendly  
service –call for free  

advice and  
estimates 

 

Check out my Facebook page 
DMR Plastering and Building  

Services for photos and  
testimonials. 

    
  E-mail  

dmrplastering@gmail.com 
 

   or call Dave on 07855295666  
or 01942 861991 

 
 
 
 

SANCTUARY LIGHTS 

 
ARIL 
 
1st Rose Serjeant 
1st  Nellie Balshaw Edwards 
3rd Keith Styling (Birthday) 
3rd Margaret Heaton (Birthday) 
5th Les Marshall (Birthday) 
7th Roger Baldwin (Birthday) 
8th Nellie Edwards (Birthday) 
10th Vera Styling (Birthday) 
11th John Banks (Birthday) 
12th Thomas Balshaw 
13th Joan Halsall 
13th Maureen Ainscough 
14th Jack Williams (Birthday) 
17th Angela Pilkington 
17th Brenda Helen Rhodes 
17th Edward Sumner 
19th Florrie Pilling (Anniversary) 
21st Catherine Bullough 
23rd Lawrence Baldwin 
 (Anniversary) 
27th Gladys May Core (Birthday) 
29th Harriet Louise Rimmer 
 (Birthday) 
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THE REPAIR MAN 
 

UPVC. WINDOWS. 
DOORS 

 

REPLACEMENT LOCKS -
HANDLES 

 

LETTERPLATES 
 

DOOR BARRELS 
 

NO OBLIGATION CALL OUT 
 

RING TOM 
0777-287-0101 

Quarter Page 
 

You could advertise 
in this space for: 
£14 per month or 

£65 per year 
 

Contact Susan Roberts 
 

susanroberts2805@aol.com 
Or 

01704897857 
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LANCASHIRE 

UPHOLSTERY LTD 
  

SPECIALIST IN UPHOLSTERY 
FOR OVER  

HALF A CENTURY 
  

Work done by our own 
tradesmen  

  

Ring for a free estimate  
  

Ring on  
01704 535820  

or  07889 451226  
  

NOW IN HALSALL 

 

Domestic & Commercial 

  
* Fuse board upgrades 
 * Fault finding and  
    testing 
 * Homebuyers 
    electrical surveys 
 * All electrical work   
    undertaken 

Home of electrical 
contracting excellence 

Call Steve 
01704 840558 
07798912544 

EXPERIENCED, TRAINED, DOG AND 
ANIMAL HANDLER  

 

DOG WALKING     PET TAXI                               
SMALL ANIMAL BOARDING  

PET HOME VISITS      MICRO CHIPPING                   
& LOTS MORE… 

 

Talley Wags Pet Sitting provides a stress free 
alternative to kennels or catteries so your 
pets can stay in the comfort of their own 

home 
 

FULLY INSURED WITH PET BUSINESS  
INSURANCE AND NARPS REGISTERED 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
 

Call Sarah: 01704 550154 or 
07931340375 

Email: talleywags@hotmail.co.uk 
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 
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Thursdays 2.00pm to 3.00pm 
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• All types of plumbing and 

heating work undertaken. 

• Bathroom specialist 

• No job too small 

• Free estimates 

• Gas safe registered 

Contact Michael on: 
01704 841136 
07854 914102 

mtwignall@clara.co.uk 

 

D J & J WIGNALL  Limited 
BUILDING CONTRACTORS 

CONSTRUCTION-MAINTENANCE-SERVICES 
 

Established over 35 years      
Time served tradesmen 

 
 

5 Dicconsons Lane Halsall L39 7HR 
Telephone 01704 841136 

e-mail jewignall@clara.co.uk   
www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk 

 
 
 

All types of work undertaken 

New Build          Refurbishments          Barn Conversions 
Extensions                                                           Bathrooms 

FMB member 

mailto:jewignall@clara.co.uk
http://www.wignallsbuilders.co.uk
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O r m s b y  M e m o r i a l s  
Monumental Stonemasons 

 

A long established family business specialising in the design and manufacture                                   

of new memorials and the renovating of existing memorials.  We provide a                 

professional, friendly and quality service. 
 

We specialise in: 

new memorials 

cremation plaques 

pet memorials 

additional inscriptions 

renovation of existing memorials including: 

        cleaning, regilding and replacing 

 
 

 

 

WOODLAND WORKS, 542 SOUTHPORT ROAD, SCARISBRICK, ORMSKIRK, 

LANCS, L40 9QQ     Tel: (01704) 880294  email: memo@ormsby.co.uk 

mailto:memo@ormsby.co.uk
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Gardener`s Corner 
 

April at-a-glance  
April is the month when the blossom is out in force with everything from       
flowering cherries to garden fruit trees all making a beautiful show.  Mild April 
weather can make you think summer is here but sharp frosts can still catch you 
out. Be careful not to plant out tender plants yet unless you can cover with 
fleece.  Enjoy mild sunny days – spring is just around the corner. Happy       
Gardening. 
 

General Garden Tasks  
Spring clean borders, keep on top off weeding & hoeing. 
Feed roses, borders, hedges, trees & shrubs with a general-purpose fertiliser. 
Treat moss & weeds & re-seed bare patches. 
Plant or move evergreen shrubs. 
Feed acid loving plants. 
Prune winter jasmine and hydrangea; tie in shoots of rambling roses & clematis. 
Wait for six weeks (if you can) after flowers of spring bulbs are over before   
cutting foliage down. 
Towards the end of the month, plant dormant dahlia tubers outside. 
Plant new alpines & top up scree beds or troughs with gravel. 
Continue to sow hardy annuals outside. 
Pot up cuttings of tender perennials taken last year. 
Tidy up hedges & clip if necessary. 
Plant first early, second early & maincrop potatoes. 
Plant asparagus crowns & clobe artichokes. 
Harvest the first overwintered spring onions. 
Sow hardy herbs (parsley, chervil, coriander, fennel, dill & marjoram. 
Plant strawberries. 
Plant & tie-in a new grapevine. 
Prune stone fruit trees if necessary. 
Ventilate the greenhouse on sunny days but close it early to retain the heat at 
night. 
Top-dress & take cuttings from big old plants. 
Spring clean the pond. 
Divide overgrown plants & put in new water plants. 
Towards the end of the month start feeding your fish. 
 

Watch out for  
Slugs & snails on newly emerged perennials & vegetable seedlings. 
 

Plants in their Prime   
Flowering cherries. Prunus. Crab apples. Magnolia. Spiraea. Ribes. Doronicum. 
Pulmonaria. Pieris. Tulips, Fritiiaria. Primula. Viburnum. Brunnera. Camellia.  
Mahonia. Magnolia stellate, Bergenia. Hellebores. Lamium. Polygonatum.     
Viola. Iris reticulate. Trillium. Erythronium. Bellis daisies. Ranunculus.                
Winter-flowering pansies. Arabis. Aubrieta. Phlox. Saxifraga. Scilla. 
 
 

   Tina Lloyd  www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk  

http://www.mosshousecottageplants.co.uk


29 

 

 01704 840480 
07832 291080 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDEN MAINTNANCE 
 

SIMON BOUNDS 
GARDENER 

We cover Merseyside and West Lancashire 

Private and Commercial 

All Year Round  

FREE ESTIMATES 

 
              LLOYD’S HEATING AND PLUMBING 

SERVICES 
                   GAS SAFE REGISTERED  

  

 
   Ring- Gary Lloyd:  

01704 840437 
 Mobile: 07766663382                                                        

 
 

Efficient, friendly and reliable 
      Any job considered from 

Single taps to central heating system 
 Annual boiler servicing  

 Boiler repairs and fault finding 
LPG Installations and Servicing 

 Unvented cylinders installed and Serviced 
 Leisure vehicles [Caravans etc.] 

Safety Checked                                        



30 

 

ST AIDAN’S HALL HIRE RATES 
   
Hourly rates are as follows 
                            Regular Weekly Users  £5 per hour. 
                                  Casual users £6 per hour 
                                        To book please contact Dave Bond  
     Tel: 01704 534090 

MEMORIAL HALL 
              

 The hall is available for bookings 
                  Something to Celebrate? 
                        Why not book the Memorial Hall 
                            Kitchen and toilet facilities 
                                Including provision for wheelchair access 
                                   Only £10 per hour 
                                      To book please contact Ian Davis 
                                         Tel: 01695 579272   
  

HALSALL ST CUTHBERT’S CE PRIMARY SCHOOL HALL 
   
Tuesday Evenings from 6pm or Saturday all Day 
                         Contact Mr Scholes at School 

HALSALL PARISH CENTRE 
   
The Parish Centre is available for private lettings 
       Please contact Mr Scholes at school 
   For details of charges and availability  
                                            Tel; 01704  840253 

HALLS FOR HIRE 
 

One offs or Regular basis 
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Affordable, contemporary wedding  

photography with a hint of tradition. 
 

Quote Halsall Newsletter  when you book your wedding and receive a 

free engagement photoshoot worth £150. 

Quote HALSALL 18 when booking in any machine 
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Halsall Directory of Trades and Services 
Animal Care:  Carr Moss Boarding Kennels and 
Cattery  01704 840384 

Animal Care:  Talley wags   Pet sitting and dog    
walking  etc.  01704 550154  or visit  
www.talleywagspetsitting.co.uk 

Animal Care: Town Vets  01704 535233 

ANIMAL PORTRAITS:  Spurwood Studio. Call Chris on 
01704 841593.  Facebook Spurwood Studio 

Builders:  D J & J Wignall Construction and      
Maintenance   01704 841136 

CLEANING SERVICES:  ELK Domestic and Commercial 
Cleaning Services.  Phone 0773 9698499 

CHIMNEY SWEEP:  Riley’s Chimney Sweeping.    
01704 840481   07496 634298                                               
Or e-mail rileyschimneysweeping@gmail.com 

FIREWOOD & COAL SUPPLIERS:  Massams Supplies 
Ltd.   Renacres Hall Farm, Renacres Lane   

01704 840265 

FOOD;  The Saracen’s Head.  Summerwood Lane, 
Halsall.  01704 840204. 
www.thesaracensheadhalsall.co.uk 

Funeral Directors:  MLS Independent Funeral   
Directors Ltd.  01695 424888 

Garden Design:  
www.wicksteadgardenarchitects.com                            
george.wickstead@btinternet.com         01704 40471  

Gardening: Massams Supplies Ltd.                               
Landscaping and gardening supplies.  Renacres Hall 
Farm, Renacres Lane  01704 840265 

Gardening:  Simon Bounds Gardener and  Garden 
Maintenance.  01704840480   07832291080   

Gardening and Trees:  Ciaran’s Tree and  Gardening 
Services.  NPTC qualified tree      surgeon.   
07908688167 

Greetings Cards:  Cards & stationery.       
www.phoenix-trading.co.uk/web/sarahmitchell  
07808064996 

HEALTH AND FITNESS:  Anthony Morris                        
Personal Trainer. 07715 356223 

LANDSCAPES & CONSTRUCTION:  Jason  Kenningley.  
07414 589541 or 01704 880395                                  
Kenningleylandscapes @outlook.com 

LAWN & GARDEN PRODUCTS:  T&H Power Products 
Ltd.  01704 894457.  www.lawnandgardens.co.uk 

MATHS TUITION:  Primary, GCSE, A level and      
beyond.  Based in Halsall. Farrah Boardman.           
077514 72814 or 01704 840053 

MONUMENTAL STONEMASONS:                                    
Ormsby Memorials    01704 880294 or e-mail 
memo@ormsby.co.uk 

Photography: Wedding Photography.                    
Andrew Roberts  07821 463222  or visit 
www.ANDREWROBERTSWEDDINGS.CO.UK 

Plasterer:  DMR Plastering.  Contact David on   
Telephone  07855 295666                                                 
email  dmrplastering@gmail.com 

Plumbing and Heating:  Gary Lloyd                             
01704 840437 

Plumbing and Heating:  Michael Wignall         
01704 841136 

PROPERTY SERVICES:  Beth Alexandra Property  
Specialists. 0151 345 4770                                                        
property@bethalexandra.com 

REFLEXOLOGY:  The Old Bakery, Wheelwrights 
Wharf, Scarisbrick.  07739 802175 
www.footreading.com 

Sawmills:  Caunce Sawmills Ltd                                      
01704 892195 

Transport: Dial-a Ride  For booking and                    
information:  01704 893373 

Upholstery:  Lancashire Upholstery                            
01704 535820 

UPVC  DOOR & WINDOW REPAIRS:  The repair Man. 
No obligation call out.  Ring Tom 0777-287-0101 

Website Design: Development, hosting and domain 
name registration.  Chris Birks 01704 841593  or visit  
www.4cornersdesign.co.uk 

WOOD  LOG SUPPLIERS: Woodland Eco Fuel. 01704 
841479 or 07866 767977 

Yoga:  Haskayne Village Hall                       Thursdays 
11.00-12.30 and 6.30-8.00  Contact    07785 573475 
or Email dilock@hotmail.co.uk 

http://www.wicksteadgardenarchitects.com/
mailto:george.wickstead@btinternet.com
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